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Welcome to the Cheshire East Safeguarding Adults Board Newsletter. We hope that you find 
this newsletter a useful tool, and that it helps to keep you up to date with some of the local 
and national issues in relation to safeguarding adults at risk of abuse and neglect.  
 
Please do not hesitate to contact CESAB with any queries or information you would like to 
submit to be used in future newsletters. You can find contact details at the end of the 
newsletter. 
 
In this newsletter.......... 

1. What we’ve been doing… 
 
 

 
 
 
 

• ‘Good’ CQC rating for Adult Social Care in Cheshire East. 
The CESAB took part in the Care Quality Commission (CQC) Inspection, and we are pleased 
to report we have received a ‘Good’ rating. The full report can be read here.  

The Service User Group celebrated the outcome by making this short video. 
 
The group really enjoyed creating this video and are very proud of the work they do in Cheshire 
East.  
 
We hope you enjoy watching it. 
 

 
 

https://www.cqc.org.uk/care-services/local-authority-assessment-reports/cheshireeast-0525
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7UY_Dnp3idE


 

OFFICIAL 

 
 

 

 
 
 

• The second in a series of training films around mental capacity assessments is now 
available to view via YouTube and on the training pages of our website. Based on a 
real assessment, we hope this film will support professionals with good practice in 
the mental capacity assessment and DOLS process.  

 
We would like to thank our partners for their continued support and help in producing this 
series of training films.  

 
 

 
• Adult Safeguarding Week 17 – 21 November 2025 

 
We’ve already started planning this year’s Adult Safeguarding Week.  
 
Alongside training and workshops, this year sees the return of our Safeguarding Award 
Ceremony. This is a wonderful opportunity to celebrate the achievements of colleagues and 
professionals who keep vulnerable people safe in our community.  
 
For details on how to nominate please email safeguardingawards@cheshireeast.gov.uk  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.stopadultabuse.org.uk/professionals/learning-and-development.aspx
http://www.stopadultabuse.org.uk/what-is-abuse/national-safeguarding-adults-week-2025-events.aspx
mailto:safeguardingawards@cheshireeast.gov.uk
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• Carers Event at Sandbach Leisure Centre 14th June 2025 
 
On Saturday 14th June 2025, representatives from Cheshire East Council, Cheshire East 
Safeguarding Adults Board attended the Carers Event at Sandbach Leisure Centre, supported 
by the Director of Adult Social Care Operations, Jill Broomhall. 
 
The event shared information around carers assessments, direct payments and helped to 
signpost people to the most appropriate services.  
 
 

 
 
 

2. Updates and Resources  
 
Useful Podcasts, articles and blogs for Professionals.  
 

• Recent articles from Journal of Adult Protection 

Analysis of DHR 

recommendations Chantler et al.pdf

Corradini Social 

workers dealing with situations of abuse.pdf

Investigating deaths 

of people with ASD Norris et al.pdf

To protect & serve 

Kokorelias et al.pdf  
 

• Large in Numbers, Invisible to Services. Suicide, Domestic Abuse and Homelessness 
among the Polish Community in Cheshire East. Published by Vesta 
 

• Cheshire East Domestic Abuse and Suicidality Toolkit 
 

• 39 Essex Chambers. Recorded webinar. The Terminally Ill Adults (End of Life) Bill. 
Update and Emerging Flashpoints.  
 

• Preventing and Disrupting Cuckooing Victimisation Professionals Toolkit – University 
of Leeds 
 

• Savera UK is a Cheshire and Merseyside based charity working to end ‘honour’ based 
abuse and harmful practices. Information for professionals regarding their referral 
process and a learning hub can be found on their website.  

https://www.vestasfs.org/_files/ugd/93f57a_53fded9db31b40419e0d5ab8341ee8a9.pdf
https://www.vestasfs.org/_files/ugd/93f57a_53fded9db31b40419e0d5ab8341ee8a9.pdf
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/pdf/livewell/domestic-abuse/da-and-suicidality-toolkit-v1.pdf
https://www.39essex.com/events/terminally-ill-adults-end-life-bill-update-and-emerging-flashpoints
https://www.39essex.com/events/terminally-ill-adults-end-life-bill-update-and-emerging-flashpoints
https://essl.leeds.ac.uk/downloads/download/250/preventing-and-disrupting-cuckooing-victimisation-professional-toolkit
https://www.saverauk.co.uk/
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• Alex Ruck Keene KC and colleagues from 39 Essex Chambers have published two 

MCA guidance notes. 
 

Mental Capacity Guidance Note: Best Interests – published 12 May 2025 
Mental Capacity Guidance Note: Best Interests | 39 Essex Chambers 
 
Mental Capacity Guidance Note: Assessment and Recording of Capacity … published 
12 May 2025   Mental Capacity Guidance Note: Assessment and Recording of 
Capacity | 39 Essex Chambers 

 
The purpose of this document is to provide for social workers and those working in 
front-line clinical settings an overview of the law and principles relating to the 
assessment of capacity. Its focus is on (a) how to apply the MCA 2005 principles when 
assessing capacity; and (b) how to record your assessment, primarily in the context of 
health and welfare decisions. 
 

• Published by the Department of Health on 19 June 2025, The Oliver McGowan draft 
Code of Practice on statutory learning disability and autism training. Oliver McGowan 
code of practice Sets out standards for training on learning disability and autism for 
Care Quality Commission (CQC)-registered health and social care providers and their 
staff. 
 

 
 

3. Scams Awareness Updates  
 

• Organised crime gangs behind rise in QR 'quishing' scams - BBC News 
 

• Free Cyber Security Awareness webinars for Charities staff and leaders 
The Eastern Region Protect Team who are part of the National Cyber Security Centre is 
offering free Cyber Security Awareness webinars for Charities. These free events are designed 
to enable charities to help safeguard against fraud and cybercrime and assist staff/volunteers 
in spotting the signs of scams and help improve their digital hygiene. 
 
There are dates for both Staff and Leaders of charities and well worth booking if you are part 
of this sector. These can be accessed via the links below: 
Cyber Security Staff Awareness 
Wednesday 1 October 
Monday 12 January 
 
Charity Leaders Fraud and Cyber Awareness 
Wednesday 8 October 
Monday 19 January 

  

4. EXTENSION: Household Support Fund  (HSF) extended until April 2026.  
  
In Cheshire East, the HSF grant provides crisis support to financially vulnerable households 
most in need.  The fund ran over 2024/25, providing over £4m worth of support to Cheshire 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.39essex.com%2Finformation-hub%2Finsight%2Fmental-capacity-guidance-note-best-interests&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C4fb8ea091a7542214bbc08dd979c28aa%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638833419136482334%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=FlF%2FcLGhk%2Fk%2F9spIH%2BNF7RujtX74gmXHVeXxMPuRsZ8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.39essex.com%2Finformation-hub%2Finsight%2Fmental-capacity-guidance-note-assessment-and-recording-capacity&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C4fb8ea091a7542214bbc08dd979c28aa%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638833419136501561%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ts3n76XfFH93o0fIE2oRkB6zr2a5XjGPjgYwO%2FcqwQE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.39essex.com%2Finformation-hub%2Finsight%2Fmental-capacity-guidance-note-assessment-and-recording-capacity&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C4fb8ea091a7542214bbc08dd979c28aa%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638833419136501561%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Ts3n76XfFH93o0fIE2oRkB6zr2a5XjGPjgYwO%2FcqwQE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Foliver-mcgowan-code-of-practice%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications-topic%26utm_source%3D958c2427-6841-4780-9f1a-c25ce9be224a%26utm_content%3Ddaily&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7Cf7a956b101b94c2d232e08ddb0092ce9%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638860275637211501%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eTYTB9YjaX6VqT1C0X%2BcHeahH9ZGd6RYLv789ITLSkU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Foliver-mcgowan-code-of-practice%3Futm_medium%3Demail%26utm_campaign%3Dgovuk-notifications-topic%26utm_source%3D958c2427-6841-4780-9f1a-c25ce9be224a%26utm_content%3Ddaily&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7Cf7a956b101b94c2d232e08ddb0092ce9%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638860275637211501%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=eTYTB9YjaX6VqT1C0X%2BcHeahH9ZGd6RYLv789ITLSkU%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bbc.co.uk%2Fnews%2Farticles%2Fcq6yznmv3gzo&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C629e48ab07954b4ea18b08dd7b6ecded%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638802438014498614%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=zP9GAlWgmLUFJuADUDSFFRy7KDGM7xykL1S5IJO7Tdw%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fb2bfde9ca8984def886fb4b2d0722fe1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FTrPI4XOLu0xxgwhdxNgCxHqjLyErq2Xe6GLLwznDz7cx%2FzKobeo0OJL5HxxdsyvhYWpyZgIqd7OpbpdufcxlfZAYx&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C629e48ab07954b4ea18b08dd7b6ecded%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638802438014540126%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=P1CF7u1ji7YT6f55b7O%2FWjd9NnrjOp2J14YVFg5XHjI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fb2bfde9ca8984def886fb4b2d0722fe1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2F4bNvuvURaFjhE0X0uqV3UaWY5ZN8tODz7nIt9Q06JKcx%2FzKobeo0OJL5HxxdsyvhYWpyZgIqd7OpbpdufcxlfZAYx&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C629e48ab07954b4ea18b08dd7b6ecded%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638802438014552908%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=5FPBrkuo%2BcXQj5urjZBMO2Yu7q4Idji4JmhaRa7IFYY%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fb2bfde9ca8984def886fb4b2d0722fe1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FIfuhmCfWdxwjwb5lblxI2y6UgPx76DxOUiez0eJMqEkx%2FzKobeo0OJL5HxxdsyvhYWpyZgIqd7OpbpdufcxlfZAYx&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C629e48ab07954b4ea18b08dd7b6ecded%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638802438014592542%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=kczmgDJmLnRndbGvf956pnsCmyk3FXahNcl9vjJhZEc%3D&reserved=0
https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fb2bfde9ca8984def886fb4b2d0722fe1.svc.dynamics.com%2Ft%2Ft%2FMVJfTNowgwvurtzHyeuXGthsGQCofxYMwgg0axi1t3Qx%2FzKobeo0OJL5HxxdsyvhYWpyZgIqd7OpbpdufcxlfZAYx&data=05%7C02%7CClaire.Faulkner%40cheshireeast.gov.uk%7C629e48ab07954b4ea18b08dd7b6ecded%7Ccdb92d1023cb4ac1a9b334f4faaa2851%7C0%7C0%7C638802438014610957%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=8iR%2FXE2mTcCrHFWGlhmzoped0yegacqcwY4QttC2rCc%3D&reserved=0
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East’s most vulnerable residents. The fund has been extended until 2026, and can provide the 
following support:  
  

• Food and Energy Vouchers 
 

• Support for household essentials (found under the Triage network of support on the 
professional HSF webpage) 

  
• Financial assistance for exceptional costs  

  
We ask you do not miss the opportunity to support and help our most financially 
vulnerable residents.  Please ensure that you raise awareness and talk to the financially 
vulnerable adults and families that you work with to see if they would benefit from this 
valuable support.  
  
To access the referral form click here, (this page can also be found by searching ‘hsf’ or 
‘household support fund’ via the Centranet)  
 
The following webpage can be shared with your families so that they are aware of the support 
that is potentially available to them - Cheshire East Household Support Fund 
 

 
 

5. Learning from SAR’s  
 

Bella SAR 
The safeguarding review, Bella, will be published shortly on the Safeguarding Board’s website 
but in the meantime, the seven minute briefing and the easy read report can be shared.  Bella, 
who is 26, contributed to the review alongside her mother and partner agencies to look at 
areas of learning for the agencies involved.  Recommendations included: Embedding 
professional curiosity into practice, promotion of autism and trauma-informed care 
frameworks and multi-agency risk assessment and discharge planning. 

easy read Bella.pdf 7 minute briefing 

Bella V1.pdf  

 
Safeguarding Adults Review in respect of Tom (October 2024) West Sussex County 
Council 

Safeguarding Adult Reviews | Statutory publications | Safeguarding Adults Board 
At the time of publication of this report, Tom is 41 years of age and refuses to be defined by 
his disabilities. He has a diagnosis of cerebral palsy, complex postural needs, and has a sight 
impairment. Tom requires a carer to be available 24 hours a day and uses a motorised 
wheelchair at all times. Tom is currently living in his own accommodation in Chichester, after 
living in an emergency place of safety, a residential care service, since August 2020. 

Prior to his move, Tom lived in the community with his now ex-wife and his live-in carer. From 
2016, Tom began to experience neglect and emotional/psychological abuse by his then wife, 

https://centranet.cheshireeast.gov.uk/centranet-search.aspx?search_keywords=household%20support%20fund
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/council_and_democracy/council_information/financial-support/household-support-fund.aspx
https://www.westsussexsab.org.uk/statutory-publications/safeguarding-adult-reviews/
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and paid carer. The abuse and neglect became significantly worse over time, and Tom 
became isolated from his family and friends. In 2020, Tom’s friend became concerned about 
Tom’s circumstances, following contact from Tom. This led to Tom’s friend contacting Tom’s 
mother, who subsequently made a safeguarding referral to West Sussex County Council. 

6. Safeguarding Adults Board FREE Training 

Level 1 Safeguarding Training 

This training is for all staff or volunteers working with adults with care and support needs in 
Cheshire East.  This is either as a refresher or a comprehensive introduction to adult 
safeguarding. 

The training is delivered face to face, at your provision.  Each session takes one and a half 
hours. The training can be delivered at a time to suit your yourselves. 

You can book on this training by contacting our Training Officer, who will be happy to discuss 
options for dates and times with you. 

SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

Care Concern Training 

This training is for those providers in Cheshire East, who are required to complete the Care 
Concern process.  

The training is delivered via TEAMS once a month. Each session takes one hour. 

To find out more information, please contact our Training Officer. 

Please state in your email what provision you are from. 

SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

DoLS Process Training 

Do you work in the care/health sector in Cheshire East and have a need to complete 
applications for Deprivation of Liberty Safeguards (DoLS) assessments?  If the answer is yes, 
then this training is for you. 

The training is delivered face to face in one of our corporate buildings on a quarterly 
basis.  Each session takes one hour. 

For more information, please contact our Training Officer.  Please let her know what provision 
you are from when emailing. 

SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

Safeguarding Adults at Risk: Enhancing Response to Domestic Abuse and Sexual Violence 
Training 

The training is delivered face to face in one of our corporate buildings on a quarterly basis.   

The training is for all frontline professionals, including the voluntary sector, working with adults 
at risk. 

mailto:SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk
mailto:SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk
mailto:SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk


 

OFFICIAL 

For more information, please contact our Training Officer.  

Please let her know what organisation you work for and what your role is when emailing. 

SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

To submit news items or for further information contact: 

lsab@cheshireeast.gov.uk  

www.stopadultabuse.org 

 

mailto:SABtraining@cheshireeast.gov.uk
mailto:lsab@cheshireeast.gov.uk
http://www.stopadultabuse.org/

